
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 18, 2018 

 

 

 

VIA HAND DELIVERY 

Honorable Taylor F. Barras 

Speaker of the House 

Louisiana House of Representatives 

Post Office Box 94062 

Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70804-9062 

 

 RE: Veto of House Bill 1 of 2018 Regular Session 

 

Dear Speaker Barras: 

 

 Please be advised that I have vetoed House Bill No. 1 of the 2018 Regular Session.  

 

 I do not take this action lightly, as it has been and should be a rare occurrence for a 

governor to veto a bill that sets the state’s operating budget for the upcoming fiscal year. 

However, I have stated from the time I presented the Executive Budget in January that I will not 

support a budget that contains the dramatic cuts that are required by the fiscal cliff facing our 

state. This budget contains crippling budget cuts across state government, including irresponsible 

reductions to Higher Education, Children and Family Services, Veterans Affairs, Corrections, 

law enforcement and TOPS. It would result in the closure of veterans’ cemeteries, require that 

thousands of prisoners be furloughed, leave Louisiana as the only state in the country without a 

SNAP program, and require over 2000 state employees to be laid off. These are just a few of 

many unacceptable, and completely avoidable, effects of the budget finally passed by the 

Legislature. I cannot allow for it to become law. The people of Louisiana deserve better. 

 

 I do acknowledge that the Senate passed this budget to demonstrate the need to replace a 

portion of the revenue measures that will expire on June 30, 2018. Further, I appreciate that the 

Senate proved the importance of funding the needs of the Department of Health by reversing the 

catastrophic cuts put in place by the House when it passed House Bill 1. In closing hospitals and 

medical schools, eliminating funding for nursing homes, and reducing funding for substance 

abuse and behavioral care, the cuts imposed by the House would have devastated health care as 

we know it in Louisiana. However, the Senate’s budget did not really restore those cuts. Instead, 

the Senate’s action only serves as notice that the critical services needed and expected by the 
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people of Louisiana cannot be protected with the amount of revenue currently available to our 

state. 

 

 In vetoing this budget, I am asking the legislature to start this upcoming special session 

with a commitment to funding our needs and priorities and to replace a portion of the revenue 

that is set to expire June 30th. We can fund these obligations and still provide for a net tax 

reduction to Louisiana taxpayers of approximately $400 million next year. We should not be 

forced to choose between health care and higher education. We should not choose between 

caring for our foster children and our veterans. Instead, we should pass a real budget that 

appropriates the needed revenue that will be considered in this upcoming session. There is no 

reason why revenue measures and appropriation bills cannot be fully considered and passed in 

the two weeks I have set aside for this special session.  

 

I am confident that, working together, we can get this done. When we do, we will provide 

for long-needed budget stability and build a better future for the great state of Louisiana. 

  

Sincerely, 

 

 

John Bel Edwards 

Governor 

 

cc: Honorable John Alario 

 Louisiana Senate President 


